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APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Mark Nelson (Chair, Ealing), Leonie Malvo (Barking & Dagenham), Angela Hugget (Bromley), Tony McDonald (Camden), Cathy Brearley (Croydon), Colin Rodden (Hounslow), Val Butler (Merton), Bipin Patel (Merton), Trevor Matthews (Newham), Frances Whitehead (Redbridge), Joan Forrest (Southwark).

1. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 18 November 2010 were agreed and noted.  

2. MATTERS ARISING

2.1 Guidance on SEN allowances – Andy Merryweather confirmed that Ealing did send out this guidance to the Network.

3. LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYERS UPDATE (Anita Jermyn)

Anita gave an update on NEOST’s response to the STRB on the latest remit regarding the following:-

a)  Pay uplift for teachers earning £21,000 or less per year.  STRB recommendations are due in by the end of February.  NEOST submitted evidence to say that there shouldn’t be a pay uplift.  Reasons for this included:-

· Teachers have had more favourable increases recently.

· Most would be receiving an increment of around £1800 anyway.

· It would cause distortion in the pay scale.

· It is only unqualified teachers on the lower points of the unqualified scale who earn less than £21,000 and, as the majority of these are on graduate teacher training programmes, they will move onto the higher qualified teachers’ pay scale upon qualification.

· It may cause problems for employers if teachers had an increase and green book staff did not.

b) A cap on Headteacher pay.  STRB recommendations are due in by the end of March.  NEOST said that it is reasonable to set a limit on the ‘core’ role of the Headteacher. NEOST set out its view of what this core role would cover but said that it should ultimately be for governing bodies to decide..  As no-one had a full understanding of the full set of responsibilities currently being taken on by Headteachers, it was felt to be impractical to implement a cap on total earnings given the variable nature of the broad roles being undertaken by a significant number of Headteachers.  Academies do not have to set a cap on Headteacher pay, therefore they would be at an advantage in attracting the best Headteachers. NEOST had proposed that, were a cap to be implemented, all schools should be subject to it.

Part of the STRB’s next remit would be looking at possible changes to the STPCD.  NEOST had taken initial soundings from local authorities on what changes they may want to see.

Anita mentioned that the next remit would not cover the burgundy book, but they did realise that this needed to be reviewed and it was something that they would hope to look at in the future.

The Education Bill was published on 27 January 2011. NEOST would be sending out a bulletin shortly which will go through the main points in the bill.  With the abolition of the GTCE, cases of serious misconduct would be considered by the Secretary of State (through his Workforce Agency) as to whether to bar someone from the teaching profession. There would be a list of barred teachers which would cover all schools, including independent schools and academies.

With cases of incompetency, it would be for employers to deal with. NEOST had spoken to the Government about the current capability procedures (which date back to the year 2000) and the need for them to be amended to make the process more manageable.

4. LONDON COUNCILS REGIONAL UPDATE  (Simon Pannell)

i)   Pay - As a result of widespread consultation, 4 options were put to employers:-

· a pay cut

· making no offer whatsoever

· making an offer in line with Government pay policy

· looking at a ‘pay package’ (around the green book).

     The outcome is no offer to be made, even to those earning less than £21,000.

ii)   Local Conditions of Service reviews – a lot of work is being done at the moment on trying to keep track of what the different local authorities are doing on this.  There is the issue as to whether school support staff will be included in these changes.  Some authorities are not planning to include them.  If they are included there is uncertainty as to whether in the absence of a collective agreement with the unions, the local authority can include school support staff in any dismissal and re-engagement exercise, or whether the governing body needs to carry out the dismissal.

iii)  Current pay transparency rules – this was discussed.  It was unclear as to      whether government proposals on disclosure regarding all roles earning more than £58,000 applied to senior managers in schools.

iv)  HR issues relating to the Olympics and Paralympics 2012, e.g. travelling to   work.  We are looking to develop some guidance around volunteering, annual leave and travelling to work, especially in the host boroughs.  Simon advised us to look at the  ODA website, as it covers a whole range of things.

     Web link:- <http://www.london2012.com/traveladviceforbusiness> 
5. NJC SCHOOLS SUPPORT STAFF (Debbie Carvalho, LGE)

On 28 October, the Secretary of State for Education confirmed that the SSSNB would be abolished.  The Department of Education decided that the Body did not fit well with its priority of greater deregulation of pay and conditions arrangements for the school workforce.  Legislation will be introduced to abolish the SSSNB at the earliest opportunity. 

All matters referred to the SSSNB by the Secretary of State for consideration have been withdrawn with immediate effect using provisions under the 2010 Apprenticeships Skills, Children and Learning Act.  These matters included the production of a core contract of employment; national job role profiles for school support staff; a job evaluation scheme for converting the job role profiles into a salary structure and a strategy for implementing the national pay and conditions framework in all maintained schools in England.

However, following a meeting with the Trade Unions, the Secretary of State wrote to the Chair of the NESSS on 15 December to ask Employers to explore with the Trade Unions possible voluntary arrangements for school support staff.  The Minister of State for Schools is expected to request a meeting to take place in the next few weeks with Employers and Unions to discuss progress.

On 6 December both NESSS and NEOST held meetings where they considered the future structural arrangements for school support staff within the LG Group as support staff will now remain on their current pay and conditions under the NJC for Local Government Services.  There was agreement amongst employers that there is a need to explore how work undertaken by the SSSNB might be taken forward.  LGE Employers is consulting to see whether any of the SSSNB work areas are of interest to employers and can be taken forward.  We would welcome the views and comments of HR Regional Network Groups on whether they would be interested in these areas or other workstreams being developed further at a national level.

At 6 December meeting, NESSS agreed to ask the LG Workforce Programme Board about appointing a working group of the NJC for LGS to consider support staff issues.  That Board met on 26 January and discussed whether some of the work of the SSSNB could be taken forward following its abolition and also what arrangements or forum would be best for support staff workforce issues.

The outcome was that in order to explore whether or not there should be development of further workforce issues for support staff a preliminary meeting be arranged with the union leads, and chair and vice chairs of both NESSS and the NJC.  This meeting has been arranged for 25 February.

6. SUMMARY OF REQUESTS FROM INDIVIDUAL AUTHORITIES FOR         INFORMATION 

There was nothing to discuss.

7.  BOROUGH ITEMS

Question

Are Councils seeking to worsen the conditions of service for their staff? If so, how are colleagues dealing with the issue of school support staff?  Trevor Matthews, Newham

Response

This was mainly covered by Simon Pannell’s update in item 4. 

The issue of Site Care was raised and discussed.

Jackie Wood at the LGE is doing a survey on redundancy arrangements across the different boroughs (countrywide) and is collating the information, without identifying the local authorities.  Simon Pannell has a table showing what local authorities (from the 29 who have responded) are doing regarding redundancy.  Simon is also trying to track Local Government job cuts, i.e. the number of actual redundancies as opposed to the number of jobs at risk.  Please contact Jackie Wood at the LGE or Simon Pannell if you would like more information on this.

Question 

How do other boroughs assess the group size of a PRU? In Lewisham, we are having difficulty knowing which pupils to count on roll. Any help will be greatly appreciated.  Karen White,  Lewisham

Response 

General discussion. A number of colleagues explained what they do in their local authority.

Question

We have a school in a category where the incumbent Headteacher remains.  We've brought in an Executive Headteacher to provide strategic direction and guidance to move the school out of a category.  The union representing the Headteacher have asked for clarity around respective roles and responsibilities bearing in mind that the role of Headteacher is outlined in the STP&CD but that of an Executive Headteacher is not.   I'm just wondering if any colleagues have already done work around clarifying respective roles and responsibilities in such a situation.  Gerry Kemble, Waltham Forest


Response

General discussion.  In most cases the Executive Head is treated as a ‘consultant’.  The School Improvement service are usually involved.

Question

Employer Justified Retirement - I’d like to know whether other boroughs are planning on having one after the Default Retirement Age disappears.  Julie Chow, Wandsworth
Response

Some local authorities are looking into  this but nothing has been decided yet.  Everyone is waiting to see what others are doing. Authorities seemed to be in agreement that they could not see a justification for a blanket rule for all staff.

Simon explained that this item was down for discussion at the next Heads of HR meeting in March.  However Simon did point out that what happens ‘corporately’ may be different to what happens in schools.

Question

Trading Services ‘at the margins’”.  We’re interested in the views of the network on what parameters there are in the provision of services on a trading account basis from a local authority perspective. Julie Chow, Wandsworth

Response

General discussion.  A number of colleagues explained what happens in their own local authority.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A number of queries were raised by colleagues. 

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 22 June 2011(10am to 12.30pm).
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